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The Board of Alderman of the City of Golden City, Missouri met in regular session at 6:00 p.m.
on November 01, 2021 at 701 Depot Avenue. Mayor Higgins presided and the following
members of the Board of Alderman answered the roll call: Linda Welch, Sharon Wingert, Vicky
Jones, Carla Davis, and Sara Beerly. Other city officials present were City Clerk Breeyn
Pettengill, Public Works Director Allen Singer, and Fire Chief Eric White.

Minutes:
Wingert moved, seconded by Jones, the minutes of the Regular Session of October 04, 2021,
be approved as presented. All in favor, and motion carried.

Public Participation:

Jacob Wilson addressed the board concerning following the ATV ordinance. Mayor Higgins
informed Mr. Wilson that if you are in city limits you must follow the ordinances. Mayor
Higgins also informed him that the board would review the ordinance and determine if they
needed to be modified.

Public Works Department:

Fire Department: Chief White submitted a report prior to the meeting. Beerly motioned, second
by Welch, to approve payment of 3836.31 to DryFork Diesel for batteries and brakes for the
Stewart Stevenson. All in favor, motion carried.

Chief White informed the board that the department has an ISO audit coming up.

Public Works Director Singer submitted a report prior to the meeting. Discussion was held.
Beerly made a motion to remove the dead trees in the park there was a second by Jones. All in
favor, motion carried. Discussion was held on the bid opening performed by Anderson
Engineering. Mayor Higgins read the sole bid as well as the recommended statements submitted
by Anderson Engineering. Beerly motioned, second by Davis, to reject the bid from Sprouls
Engineering. Jones, Beerly, Welch, Davis, and Wingert aye. Motion carried.

Singer will meet with committee to explore other options and they will bring alternatives back to
the board next meeting. Discussion was held on the need for monthly gravel and the cost to keep
it on hand. Davis motioned, second by Jones, to make the purchase of a bucket of gravel
variable price that would fluctuate with the city’s cost. All in favor motion carried.

Discussion was held on brush pickup. Brush pick up will now be available once a month
sometime between the first and fifth of every month.

Unfinished Business:
City Clerk Pettengill gave a briefing on ARPA Funds based on a meeting that was attended by
staff.




New Business:

Tablets will need to be turned in to be updated and synced by Gabe Webb. Discussion was held
on switching from mailing late notices to door hangers. The board was in agreement to change this
as of January 1, 2022.

Discussion was held on USE Tax information. Beerly motioned, second by Jones, to draw up an
ordinance to put the USE Tax on the ballot for the April election. All in favor motion carried.

Miscellaneous Hearings
Welch made a motion to pay bills. Seconded by Wingert. All in favor, motion carried.

Beerly motioned to adjourn the meeting. Wingert seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
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